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Community Church of Chapel Hill Unitarian Universalist

Board Meeting Minutes

June 9, 2015
	Attending:
	Cathy Cole
	Mary Hulett
	Peter Bird

	
	Ginger Long
	Mike Vann
	Laurence Kirsch

	
	Kathy Hodges
	Bill Poteat
	Bill Rote

	
	Thom Belote
	Dan Hill
	Richard Edwards


	Guests: 
	
	
	


1. Welcome
a. Opening—Dan Hill opened the meeting with a reading from Mary Oliver.
b. Sharing

2. Approval of Tonight’s Agenda—Cathy Cole shared the agenda in advance of the meeting. One additional item was added to include the Nominating Committee. 
Kathy made a motion to accept the agenda as amended. 
Pete seconded the motion. 
All in favor with none opposed. 

3. May Minutes—the May draft minutes were presented with revisions from Cathy Cole and Kathy Hodges. 
Dan made a motion to accept the minutes as amended. 

Mike seconded the motion. 

All in favor with none opposed. 
4. Minister’s Report—Thom presented the Minister’s report in advance of the meeting. 
a. Policy Governance—Discussed current state where Board is governed by modified policy governance. Thom suggested review of current practice against strict policy governance and why that change was initiated. Raised the question as to whether it would be instructional for the Board membership to hear the history of why this governance approach changed, as this history predates almost all of the current membership. Suggested bringing in several members who were on the Board at the time of that transition to educate the Board. Cathy will try to set this up for August, which would coincide with Governance Committee’s efforts to revise policies to bring to the Board. 
b. Stewardship Thank-you Notes—Thom shared a draft thank you letter to members of the congregation reflecting gratitude and appreciation for support from members during the annual stewardship campaign. Presented a copy for the Board to sign, which will be duplicated and sent out. 
5. Annual Meeting Recap—the count was 106 in the room, plus 21 proxies, which adds up to 36% of the membership. Of note was dropping the revision of Section 8.4 of the Bylaws because the language in the revision had an unintended consequence.  The Executive Committee was polled prior to the Annual Meeting and agreed to drop the proposed revision.
Bill made a motion to accept removal of the proposed revision to Secion 8.4. of the Bylaws.

Pete seconded the motion. 

All in favor with none opposed. 

Also discussed the suggestion from the Annual Meeting that members of the Nominating Committee should be elected via assembling the congregation and electing them at a congregational meeting. This would require a change in Bylaws. Referred to the Governance Committee for review and recommendation. 
6. Nominating Committee—we have two new members of the Nominating Committee: Joe Farinola and Mike Gilliom. The returning two members are Kathy Putnam and Tiffani Hencke. 
Kathy made a motion to accept Joe Farinola and Mike Gilliom as new members of the Nominating Committee.

Dan seconded the motion. 

All in favor with none opposing. 
7. Paving Contract—has been signed, and we approved a contract at $23,600. This work has already started on the back lot, and next week they will begin work on the sidewalk. 
8. Stewardship Consultant—Cathy and Bill Poteat relayed conversation with Mark Ewart regarding his scheduled work. Reviewed his agenda and approach, including information gathering, and starting with a Board meeting on Friday, September 11th, and then working through the weekend. As many meetings with lay-leaders will be scheduled as is feasible on Saturday, and he will be here throughout the Sunday services, and then meet with the Board to provide an initial debrief, and then will follow up within 2 weeks with a formal report. Mr. Ewart’s fee is $2000 plus travel expenses, not to exceed $1,000. This visit will strictly address our stewardship efforts, and is not related to any capital campaigns. We are hoping to have the head of the Stewardship Committee identified in advance of the visit so that we can engage that person with Mark during his visit. The plan is to have the person lined up for approval at the August Board meeting. 
9. Communication/Information Needs—Bill Poteat raised the concern (not on the original agenda) about the website as a repository of information for the congregation,  because it is incomplete and has not been updated regularly over the past several years. Currently, this is a shared responsibility of the staff without a single point person of responsibility because of the workload. Bill requested that, at a minimum, the Board page be updated over the summer. He agreed to Thom’s request that he send a list of the information that needs updating. Also discussed that several Board members’ photos are not on the information board in the entryway of the Sanctuary. 
10. Space Discussion (Closed Session)—
Pete made a motion to go into closed session. 
Mike seconded the motion. 
All in favor with none opposing. 
THE BOARD WENT INTO CLOSED SESSION.

THE BOARD CAME OUT OF CLOSED SESSION. 

Cathy is going to prepare a summary of the issues raised during the closed session.  She will circulate it to the Board members for additions and corrections.  The final document will be forwarded to the Space Team.
11. There will be no July Board meeting.  The next meeting will be August 11th.  Because of the closed session, the Board met in the Straley Room and expressed a preference that future meetings be in the Straley Room.  Cathy will schedule the future meetings on the Church calendar.

12. Closing

a. Process Observations

b. Action Items

c. Closing Words
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